
AMENDATORY SECTION (Amending WSR 04-21-013, filed 10/11/04, effective 
11/11/04)

WAC 463-72-010  Purpose.  This chapter sets forth rules for the 
content and timing of preparing site restoration or preservation plans 
for implementation at the conclusion of a plant’s operating life; if a 
project is terminated; or if construction is suspended. The council 
shall apply these rules to site certification agreements issued in 
connection with applications filed after the effective date of this 
chapter. Except for the provisions in chapter ((463-36)) 463-66 WAC, 
these regulations shall not apply to energy facilities for which site 
certification agreements have been issued before the effective date of 
this chapter.

AMENDATORY SECTION (Amending WSR 04-21-013, filed 10/11/04, effective 
11/11/04)

WAC 463-72-040  Initial site restoration plan.  (1) At least 
((ninety)) 90 days prior to the beginning of site preparation, the 
certificate holder shall provide the council with an initial site re-
storation plan which addresses site restoration occurring at the con-
clusion of the plant’s operating life, or in the event the project is 
suspended or terminated during construction or before it has completed 
its useful operating life.

(2) The plan shall parallel a decommissioning plan, if such a 
plan is prepared for the project.

(3) The initial site restoration plan shall be prepared in suffi-
cient detail to identify, evaluate, and resolve all major environmen-
tal and public health and safety issues presently anticipated. It 
shall describe the process used to evaluate the options and select 
measures that will be taken to restore or preserve the site or other-
wise protect all segments of the public against risks or danger re-
sulting from the site. The plan shall include a discussion of economic 
factors regarding the costs and benefits of various restoration op-
tions versus the relative public risk and shall address provisions for 
funding or bonding arrangements to meet the site restoration or man-
agement costs. The provision of financial assurances shall include 
evidence of pollution liability insurance coverage in an amount justi-
fied for the project, and a site closure bond, sinking fund, or other 
financial instrument or security in an amount justified in the plan.

AMENDATORY SECTION (Amending WSR 04-21-013, filed 10/11/04, effective 
11/11/04)

WAC 463-72-050  Detailed site restoration plan—Terminated 
projects.  When a project is terminated, a detailed site restoration 
plan shall be submitted within ((ninety)) 90 days from the time the 
council is notified of the termination. An extension of time may be 
granted for good cause shown. The site restoration plan shall address 
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the elements required to be addressed in WAC 463-72-040, in detail 
commensurate with the time until site restoration is to begin. The 
council will act on the plan at the earliest feasible time and may 
take or require action as necessary to deal with extraordinary circum-
stances.
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